## CITY OF DASHER REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING OCTOBER 2, 2006

Councilmembers Present: Mayor Kenny Allen Anita Armstrong Ronnie Lieupo Charlie Stewart

This meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Allen. Councilman Stewart gave the Invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance followed. There were 7 citizens who attended this meeting. Mayor Allen asked for corrections of additions to the minutes. There was a correction of a name for Glenn Richie not Greg. There being no other corrections, Councilman Stewart made motion to accept the minutes with the correction, Councilman Lieupo seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Anne-Marie Wolff of SGRDC reported on the Solid Waste Plan and asked that we adopt a transmittal resolution. We will adopt this plan in November. Anne-Marie stated the Comprehensive Plan is postponed until November. She announced that Lowndes County and Valdosta had some changes. Mayor Allen then read the resolution. He asked for questions or comments. There being none, Councilman Copeland made a motion to approve the resolution, Councilman Lieupo seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Citizens Concerns: G. Robert Carter thanked the Council for allowing him to serve as our County Commissioner.

Mayor's Discussion – Mayor Allen announced that Lowndes County did not want to renew our Road Maintenance contract. We have several places that need attention so we will need to have someone take care of this as soon as possible and we can bid out contract for next year. Mr. Kilgore mows for the county and Mike Landsdale is another name mentioned for this project. Mayor Allen will contact the above mentioned names. It was mentioned that the Wisenbaker property needed re mowing. Frenchy asked what the red tape was doing at Mr. Conrad's pond. He asked if illegal dumping was going on. Frenchy asked what was going on with Mr. Alfred Ellis' property. Mayor told him we contacted Anne-Marie regarding his easement and we will get Al to research the easement to make sure it is legal. Mayor then read the fee schedule for Municipal Court. Councilman Lieupo made a motion to adopt the fee schedule, Councilman Copeland seconded it. The information was taken out of our city charter. There being no further discussion this motion carried unanimously. Mayor stated that Edwin Smith researched the septic tanks and disposal of such from the Wisenbaker property. Edwin can remove for \$400 a piece. We have three that need taken care of. The Council approved Edwin to remove them. Mayor announced that it was brought to attention to include Ronnie Lieupo on signature cards for signing checks. He then reported that Mr. Howell was hand delivered a letter asking him to take down the gates at TLS and if he does not comply then a lawsuit would be initiated. There was discussion.

Council Concerns - Councilman Copeland reported a black bulldog chased a woman walking on the track. He reported this to animal control. He then asked for an events calendar for October 21. He scheduled the parade for 12 o'clock. Councilman Copeland then stated that 1 tree on south side of Community Center was dead and needs taken down. There is another one on the north side that needs taken down as well. Councilman Lieupo has gotten a price. Councilman Lieupo also contacted Pro Tree Service regarding the 2 trees at GCS. He will see if the trees can be taken down before our Dasher Day Celebration. Councilman Copeland and Councilman Lieupo will flag the spigots. Councilman Lieupo reported he had ordered the hay bales, pumpkins and container for bottled water. He related having sprayed Round-Up at TLS dam with little result. It was suggested a boom mower would work in mowing it. Councilman Stewart had nothing to report. Councilman Armstrong ordered the blinking signs. Mayor Allen reminded everyone to bring a dessert to Dasher Day Celebration.

Al Turner prepared an ad for Solid Waste Collection and this needs to be run 3 times. He stated we needed to go into Executive Session for legal matters.

This meeting was then closed at 6:50 p.m. and went into Executive Session.

This meeting was reconvened at 7:08. There being no further discussion this meeting adjourned at that time.

Submitted by:

Tonia S. Studstill, City Clerk